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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Monday, February 13, 2012

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Baptist Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Ed Autry, Club President, Tarheel Trailblazers 

Scott Hubbs, Trail Coordinator, Tarheel Trailblazers
	28 members

2 speakers

1CMPD officer

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:33 pm

President Doss thanked everyone for coming and then turned the meeting over to CMPD Community Service Officer Katie Schwartz who provided our monthly Crime Report covering the period from 01/10/2012 to 02/13/2012.
	09-JAN-2012
	600 SENECA PL
	Vandalism
	Male believes ex-wife damaged his vehicle

	11-JAN-2012
	900 E WOODLAWN RD
	Other Non-criminal Incident
	Infant fell, Medic was called to check the welfare of the child

	12-JAN-2012
	4700 LAMONT DR
	Residential Burglary
	Home owner received a text message that his alarm had been activated, when he came home he found his home had been broken into – door to the carport targeted, received the text at 1:30 pm

	12-JAN-2012
	5500 WEDGEWOOD DR
	Residential Burglary
	Home owner came home and found home broken into, side door entry

	16-JAN-2012
	5100 WEDGEWOOD DR
	Non-aggravated Assault
	Domestic incident between husband and wife

	17-JAN-2012
	5500 VALLEY FORGE RD
	Vandalism
	Suspect threw an unknown object through the back rear window of victim’s parked vehicle

	19-JAN-2012
	1400 MOCKINGBIRD LN
	Larceny-Other
	Possible known suspect stole a broken lap top from residence

	22-JAN-2012
	5600 WEDGEWOOD DR
	Sudden or Accidental Death
	A report of a natural death, victim had been sick for some time

	24-JAN-2012
	5100 WEDGEWOOD DR
	Larceny from Auto
	Suspect cut a whole in the soft top of a jeep and stole a GPS unit out of the center console

	31-JAN-2012
	5000 BAYLOR DR
	Larceny-Other
	Victim had item shipped to this address, shipping company explained it was left, however the item is not at this address

	01-FEB-2012
	5300 MILFORD RD
	Residential Burglary
	Suspect first cut the screen of the screened in porch, then used both a brick and the metal alarm sign to break the rear window to enter the victim’s residence, 8 to 5 time frame

	01-FEB-2012
	900 SENECA PL
	Larceny-Other
	Church – victim states his wallet was taken during choir practice

	06-FEB-2012
	400 E WOODLAWN RD
	Residential Burglary
	Homeless male claims he was storing his belongings in a storage shed at this location but that they have been removed

	10-FEB-2012
	5700 WEDGEWOOD DR
	Residential Burglary
	Car port window entry, 8 to 5 time frame


NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
Officer Schwartz also mentioned letters, which the Westover Division has sent out over the last several weeks concerning break-ins in Madison Park and the adjoining neighborhood of Montclaire.  See letter below dated January 30, 2012.  During this discussion she also mentioned that the police department has developed a listing sheet for residents to record their valuables with descriptions and serial numbers (copy is below and also on the MPHOA website).  Officer Schwartz stated that thieves are pawning stolen items and when police find stolen items would like to return the property to the lawful owner, but cannot if the resident cannot identify the property.  A simple way to be able to identify your property is to document items on the form developed by police and keep the form in a safe place.
Other ways to identify property are to etch the owner’s driver’s license on the property or to document with either photographs or video.
January 30, 2012 
Westover Division Burglary Unit
Subject: Burglary Prevention
Dear Madison Park and Montclaire Community Members,
As you all may have heard there have been two breaking and enterings during the past few weeks. In both cases there have been very little property loss and pocket change seems to be the targeted item.  As the investigating officer for both of those cases I would like to enlist your help in a preemptive strike to thwart future occurances. Below I have listed a few things that you can do both as homeowners/renters and community members. 

· Ensure that all doors and windows are securely locked. 

· Ensure that all garages and outbuildings are also secure. 

· Document brand names, model types, serial numbers, and photographs (if     possible) to all electronics and other valuable property. (Keep in a secure location)

· Activate alarm systems if they are present in the home. 

· Ensure that alarms are registered with the City of Charlotte so that officers can be dispatched promptly. 

· Utilize blinds and curtains to conceal your valuables inside your home. (Don’t advertise what you have inside your home to passersby)

· Be aware of who belongs in your neighborhoods. Don’t hesitate to call 911 if you feel that someone is acting suspicious. 

· Meet your neighbors and entrust one another in watching over each other’s properties.

Please help us in preventing future breaking and entering and take a few moments to “check” your home. 

Here is a link to the CMPD Home Safety Information page. This page provides addition information in regards to your actions if you home is victimized and also a template to document your personal property. (http://charmeck.org/city/charlotte/CMPD/safety/SafetyPrevention/Pages/Home%20Safety%20Information.aspx) 

Regards 

Officer M Kiefer

Westover Division Burglary

mkiefer@cmpd.org
704-432-2449
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Record your valuables and serial numbers and keep this form in a safe place.  For items that do not have identifiers, such as jewelry, sterling silver serving pieces, etc, take good photos of the items and store them with this form.

	Item make or description
	Model name & number
	Serial number
	Other descriptors

	Example: Sony, Digital Camera
	Cyber shot, DSCW570
	SXXXXXXX
	14.1 megapixel, silver in color

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


Speakers from Tarheel Trailblazers on future trails @ Tyvola/Farmbrook

Club President Edward Autry and Trail coordinator Scott Hubbs
The Tarheel Trailblazers have been in existence for 22 years.  They have been working with Mecklenburg Parks and Recreation and Charlotte Mecklenburg Utility Department (CMUD) to develop, maintain and expand what is known as the “Backyard Trails” in the natural area behind the CMUD facility and Farmbrook Drive, and behind the Queens Sports Complex. Currently advanced mountain bikers use the trails, but walking trails are planned.  The current entrance is off of Farmbrook Drive but an additional entrance off Tyvola Road with parking lot is planned.  In the future the trails will connect to the Greenway and eventually with the Carolina Thread Trail.  Currently there are 14 miles on both sides of Tyvola Road, which will eventually be linked through the Greenway passing under the bridge on Tyvola Road.  The Trailblazers are at present working to relocate minor portions of the trails that currently cross private property along Wensley.  Barry Shannon, CMUD engineer will be contacting affected homeowners.

Currently the county owns the land and work is being done so that Charlotte Mecklenburg Parks and Recreation will take care of this property.  When the area becomes under Charlotte Mecklenburg Parks and Recreation this will give the police the authority to enforce current parks and recreation laws/ordinances.   The last signatures on this plan should be obtained within the next two (2) months.

You can get more information about the Tarheel Trailblazers at their website: www.tarheeltrailblazers.com  
Murrayhill and Wedgewood Sidewalk Tree Option 1/12/12

As reported last month the HOA discovered in Dec. 2011 that CDOT had decided to not plant any trees in the planting strip.  The HOA was not pleased to learn this since the board backed the 5 foot strip in part based on the fact CDOT stated 5 feet was the minimum width to support trees.  President Doss along with VP Jo Ann Means went down and met with CDOT Director Danny Pleasant, Project Manager Sonja Mosley, and the past and present CDOT staff over sidewalks in Charlotte.  Director Pleasant admitted there had been miscommunications regarding the trees.  Since stating in his December emails that trees would not be going in, he now states the arborist said the strips could support medium and small growth trees.  Trees will now be offered to residents via a post card sent via the mail for planting next fall.  Residents that choose to not have trees, or don’t feel they need them will not have to reply.  If you desire the trees and meet the requirements they will be planted and maintained for 1 year.  If they die in the first year they will be replaced under warranty.   We are pleased that we were able to work this issue out with the trees for those of you that desire them.  The mailer sent out is uploaded on our web site.  You must respond VIA phone to Landscape Management at 704-336-4262 and provide name, address and home number BY FEBRUARY 20th, 2012.  

CDOT Director Pleasant sent the following

1/13/2012 8:17:18 A.M. Eastern Standard Time
Mr. Doss – It was a pleasure meeting with you today also.  I am glad we could put the misunderstanding about tree planting behind us and move forward with a mutually acceptable solution.  We will be notifying property owners along the Murrayhill project of the opportunity for the city to plant small to medium maturing trees in the 5’ planting strip at the property owners’ request.  As with any project we undertake, we listen carefully and respond to many voices when making design decisions.  While the public involvement process may seem messy and unpredictable at times, we believe it results in superior projects that elevate the quality of the community.  We appreciate your involvement along with the many others who have shaped the Murrayhill project.  We believe the end result will live up the excellence we expect of all of our projects.

Danny Pleasant, AICP Director Charlotte Dept of Transportation

New Murrayhill / White Oak Intersection

Several people have contacted President Doss, VP Jo Ann Means and Secretary Don Means regarding the new intersection.  Concerns are it is not wide enough.  It is certainly narrower, but CDOT checked and stated it was similar in size to other intersections.  The main complaint was when someone is parked near the intersection it makes matters worse for delivery trucks, fire trucks, and buses.  We checked with CDOT, as some thought the intersection would become a 3 way.  CDOT had no plans to stop the intersection except at the one current stop.  Back when we worked on the street light petitions a few years ago we heard from residents that they had issues with speeding especially coming down White Oak.  We told them at that time if they wanted to do a petition (door to door), which were the rules back at the time we would support their efforts.  Door to door petitions are a lot of work and no one desired to take it on at that time.  Based on the recent comments, and the new concerns from neighbors, CDOT said they would study the intersection in a response on 2/8/12 to President Doss within the next 30 to 60 days to check for speeding and traffic counts.  If the traffic counts and the speeding can be documented CDOT will help with sending out postcards to measure feedback for traffic calming in the form of a 3 way stop.  This card would only go out to residents in that 600 feet area surrounding the intersection.  Normally residents are excited about slowing down traffic in their immediate area.  If the intersection becomes a 3 way it would ensure the intersection is kept open.  The reason is you are not allowed to park within 25 feet of a stop sign on the street.  This would really help in what is already looked at as a very tight intersection now. 

Madison Park Tour with At Large Councilperson Beth Pickering on 1/15/12

On Sunday Jan. 15th, President Doss toured newly elected council member Beth Pickering around Madison Park.  She toured the sidewalk project, Madison Central Park, looked at our neighborhood identification signs, and our general history and boundaries.  President Doss appreciated her taking time out of her busy schedule to spend an hour in Madison Park.  Council Member Beth Pickering said she was glad we were able to work out the tree issue on the planting strips.   

VP JoAnn Means / Woodlawn Area Study 

The next meeting is being held on February 16, 2012 at the YWCA, 3420 Park Road (Meeting Room), Charlotte, NC at 6:00pm.  The city is asking for input from the public as to what they want to see in the future for this area.  Anyone is welcome to attend.  
Pinewood Partners Meeting 1/12/12 & Volunteering

President Doss met with the Pinewood School partners on the 12th.  Topics that came up for discussion were the many ways residents could support the school.  We have uploaded the form with the many opportunities on our web site.  You can help doing a variety of task from having lunch with a child that needs a little extra attention at the campus, tutor, office worker, volunteer to help with the school gardens and so forth.  Check the link to see the form on how you might be able to help Pinewood and their students.    
Volunteer Opportunities at Pinewood
Tell us how you would like to help!  Return this completed form to Laura Handler (laura.hoeing@cms.k12.nc.us) OR use this link to deliver the same information: http://www.surveymonkey.com/s/N3VRJDB
Tyvola Road Feedback Sign Area

President Doss noticed on 1/27/12 that the school signs that were up on the nearby telephone poles were now down.  He also noticed that traffic per the feedback sign was moving faster than in the past.  He contacted CDOT Chip Gallup and requested that fixed speed limit signs be installed between the digital feedback sign and Seacroft on West Bound Tyvola.  Without the supporting fixed speed limit sign there is nothing to reinforce the speed drivers should be going.  The digital feedback signs only show the speed drivers are going when they approach the signs. 

Chip responded back the same day that they would take care of the request.  President Doss stated the signs should be up within the next couple of weeks.  Update:  after the meeting he noticed the sign had gone up on the afternoon of the 13th. 
Railing back of Sidewalk Seneca Place/Wedgewood

President Doss tried for the last few months to get the sidewalk railing repaired at Wedgewood Drive and Murrayhill.  He noticed it had started to come apart and it look bad.  He also felt it was a safety issue.  He initially contacted Malisa McCreedy over sidewalks but did not hear back.  The reason CDOT installed the rail during a fill in of sidewalk a few years ago on Seneca Place.   Our code inspector Jessica Cummings had told President Doss she was coming out on 2/8/12.  He asked her to stop and see if she could find someone to repair it.   Jessica Cummings took pictures and sent the info to CDOT stating she agreed it was a safety issue.   

From: Correll, Scott 
Sent: Wednesday, February 08, 2012 4:33 PM
To: CDOT-SMD Customer Service
Cc: Mccreedy, Malisa; Horton, Brian; Gallup, Chip; Gonzalez, Alberto
Subject: FW: 1000 block of Seneca PL

A resident has asked if the City can repair the handrail located at 1000 Seneca Place (at the intersection of Wedgewood Dr). Please see attached pictures.  Let me know if you need anything else.

Scott Correll, AICP
TRANSPORTATION PLANNER
CDOT | Planning & Design
704.432.5219 
scorrell@charlottenc.gov
2/9/2012 10:38:28 A.M. Eastern Standard Time

From:  rgallup@ci.charlotte,nc.us
To:
Martydoss@aol.com

Marty:

This has been reported to Street Maintenance. With any luck at all, it will soon be repaired.

Thanks for you patience!

President Doss noticed that yellow caution tape had been put up in the area on 2/13/12.  Hopefully the railing will be repaired soon. 

New Code Enforcement Manager with City of Charlotte

Benjamin D. Krise

Code Enforcement Manager 
Neighborhood & Business Services City of Charlotte

The previous manager Walter Abernathy still works for the city but his new position is the Assistant Director/Chief Operating Officer Neighborhood & Business Services

Neighborhood Networking

President Doss met with the board of Bridlewood Community at their request on 2/7/12, at their president’s home, over off The Plaza on the North East side of town.  Ola Mitchell the president of the neighborhood had requested he come over to allow their board to ask questions, and share ideas on possible grants and membership drives for them.  Networking opportunities are good to have across the city.  It makes for great sharing of ideas.

Treasurer’s Report

Cheryl Furr, Treasurer, reported that the checking account balance as of today was $3,388.38  
 
Additionally, $1,441.70 remains in the CDOT Funds.
Membership:
As of today for 2012, we have 65 Paid Households (including an honorary membership for Susan Burgess in perpetuity).  For 2013, we have 3 Paid Households. 2012 dues are now due. To those of you who have already paid your 2012 due – Thank You!
If you have not yet paid your $20, you can send a check to: 
Madison Park HOA 
PO BOX 242432 
Charlotte, NC 28224   Paid membership entitles you to one free neighborhood T-shirt. 

You can also visit our web site and pay online through Pay Pal.  http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park
NNO Sponsor
Marshall Sutton owner of Sutton House Restaurant in Dilworth on East Blvd signed up today as a National Night Out Sponsor.  Their website is www.suttonhousedilworth.com 
Several of last years sponsors have already signed up for NNO 2012 including Target, Toppers Pizza, and Liberty Mutual Insurance.  If you work for a company or own a business and wish to join in contact us today at Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com.  Sponsor info. 
OPEN DISCUSSION / ISSUES / CONCERNS

The Democratic Party in Precinct 50 is looking for volunteers or delegates for this year if interested.  Contact Linda Haller 7045190737.  She lives on Seacroft. 
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Major support provided by the

City of Charlotte Neighborhood Matching Grants Fund

Madison Central Park News 
Stacy Raynor stated that the grant project should be completed by March 15th.  Remaining items are an arbor which is being fabricated and will be installed at the parking area within the next couple of weeks and a sign recognizing the company who donated the walking path.   Vulcan Materials
All in-kind volunteer hours are accounted for and are $5,000.00 over what was required for the grant.  Thanks to all those who volunteered!  That money does not come back to the HOA but does reflect the interest in the project form the community. 
Madison Central Park’s Rose Garden Committee holding “Abbreviated” Workday
When: 
March 3, 2012

Time: 
10:00am

Where: At the Rose Garden, Madison Central Park

Currently no water source is available for the Rose Garden.  Anyone with ideas please let share them with us.    The school even though the garden was planned to remain where it is now located did not have a method to water. 
Marion Diehl/Queens College 
Plans have changed and they are now working on installing 12 tennis courts.  Also down the road in this last phase they are going to install a pea gravel walking paths around the grounds.   All the final phase of the complex is under contract to be completed by 2015.   
New Members/First Time Attendees – there were two time attendee tonight.

We welcome all new attendees. 
Adjournment

8:23pm










